
 
From: "Judy Nunez" <fridla@comporium.net> 
Subject: FYI 
Date: April 29, 2020 at 1:24:12 PM EDT 
To: "Vivian Wheeler" <scalmavi@aol.com> 
 
In Sept. 2018, FRIDLA made an oral agreement with Sons of Consolation (SOC) 
ministry in Augusta GA.  FRIDLA was to move their office, workshop and 
warehouse from Rock Hill SC to Augusta GA and share the expenses of 
remodeling an old warehouse into offices, warehouse, etc. for both 
ministries.  The object was for SOC to learn how to refurbish mobility 
equipment, ship to Latin America, and travel to those countries to work with 
the national volunteers to train them as wheelchair technicians to service, 
repair or replace the equipment as needed.  The purpose of this partnership 
was to prepare SOC to continue the work after Judy Nunez could no longer do 
it. 
 
In December 2018, Judy and Alberto sold their house in Rock Hill and moved 
to Aiken County, SC to be closer to the new facility.  The staff at SOC had 
learned some of the technical aspect of the mobility ministry but had shown 
absolutely NO INTEREST in going overseas.  Instead, they were pressuring 
Judy for access to FRIDLA's financial records and donor base.  Judy told 
them the "ministry" would be turned over, but not the information on 
FRIDLA's current donors because the donors have supported Judy, as a 
missionary, for many years and she does not have peace asking her donors to 
continue as supporters of SOC. 
 
In October 2019, refurbishing of the building was completed.  At that point, 
SOC increased pressure for the turn-over of FRILDA's books.  SOC became 
angry when Judy did not comply, and they demanded that FRIDLA no longer 
share expenses but instead, pay SOC a large monthly fee (which is more than 
sharing expenses). 
 
Present day:  In the middle of this Pandemic, FRIDLA has been given 60 days 
to move everything out of the warehouse.  Judy feels that, indeed, FRIDLA 
must sever ties and move out as they do not want to leave all their 
equipment behind for SOC to sell.  The cost to move the mobility equipment 
(enough to fill four tractor trailers) could run into thousands of dollars. 
Please pray for God's leading and provision for the future.   
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